
 

Grief Support Session 
For those Impacted by loss of Dr. Rita Smith Wade-El 

 
Dr. Rita Smith-Wade-El, a professor of psychology and African-American 
Studies at Millersville University, died on Dec. 29. During her years at 
Millersville she impacted thousands of people.  
 
Millersville University’s Center for Counseling and Human Development 
and the Dr. Rita Smith-Wade-El Intercultural Center are collaborating to 
offer a grief support session for students impacted by her death. The group 
will meet this Sunday evening, Jan. 27, from 7 - 8:30 p.m. in the 
Intercultural Center in the Student Memorial Center.  It will be a chance for 
students to reflect on and share their thoughts, memories and feelings 
about Dr. Smith-Wade-El and her impact on their lives.   
 
The session will be facilitated by Drs. Daniel O’Neill and Kendra Saunders 
from counseling, along with Rev. Trip Beans from Campus Ministry. 
 
All students are welcome.   
 
Faculty and staff in need of support are encouraged to contact our State 
Employee Assistance Program -  
http://www.passhe.edu/inside/HR/syshr/Pages/SEAP.aspx at 1-800-692-
7459 
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